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Our Mission. . . “Working hand in hand to 
know Christ and make Christ known through 
Worship, Christian Education, Evangelism, 

Fellowship, Caring Ministries, and Service.” 
 
“The Parish News” a monthly publication of 

First Lutheran, linking Church and members’ 
homes, is mailed from Washburn, ND 58577, Bulk 
Postal permit #39. 

THE  PARISH  NEWS 
August, 2021 

 

18 “And pray in the Spirit on all occasions 
with all kinds of prayers and requests. With 
this in mind, be alert and always keep on 

praying for all the Lord’s people.” 
Ephesians 6:18 

 
Blessings to you as we round the homestretch of summer and begin to 
shift gears back to our fall routines.  I hope you have been able to use 
your time this summer to be with those you hold dear and especially 
taking this change in routine to explore your faith journey in new ways. 
We have been looking at some exciting things coming up this fall, with 
Sunday School coming back in September and other returning minis-
tries. We will have many opportunities for you to invest in your faith 
walk with Jesus and invest in the next generation of First Lutheran 
Church. We are so blessed by God with who He has given us to do 
ministry with together, each of you! 
 
The above verse helps us see into the full world of the Ephesians… to 
what Paul is exhorting his readers to do. Chapter 6 is the final chapter 
of Ephesians, and this verse comes after when Paul is describing how 
they are to be armed with the power of God (full armor of God; vv. 10-
17). Our verse follows this section by returning the focus to where the 
letter began, to the theme of prayer. We see how prayer is necessary 
to the life of faith and is an example by the end of Ephesians of a     
mature disciple of Jesus Christ. 
 
As I’ve reflected on this August newsletter, many things came to mind 
over our first year at FLC. I recalled in my first newsletter article a call 
for the congregation to praise God with thanksgiving for all his gifts and 
especially to join together in prayer over the future ministry at FLC. So 
today I would like to do this again and join together in a call to prayer 
for the future ministry. However, I would like us to include a call to pray 
for our spiritual lives and reflect on our relationship with Jesus. This will 
be helped by a slight addition to this request. 
 
This fall, we will be exploring the life of prayer as a key indicator in the 
spiritual life and finding more and maybe new ways for each of us to 
engage in prayer for each other. Knowing the great sacrifice our military 
members make for each of us Americans, I would like to first call us to 
pray specifically for our military members (those who are members of 
the congregation and friends of the congregation)~~We will be putting 
more information out in the bulletins (especially by the September 
newsletter) for exactly how this will work. The idea is to have an up-to-
date list of our brothers & sisters in arms that we will publish each week 
in the bulletin next to the weekly prayer list that the congregation is   
actively praying for. We remember the sacrifice of our Lord Jesus, and 
how he was always focused on another than himself even in his most 
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As of July 25, 2021: 
 

Our envelope giving is $128,943.09 with a yearly budget of $195,000.00. 
$18,338.29 ahead of budget. 

 
The plate giving is $3,308.32 with a yearly budget of $8,500.00. 

$1,512.89 behind budget. 
 

Thank you for your giving. 

No council minutes since there was no meeting in July. 
Next meeting is August 3 at 7:00 pm. 

STEWARDSHIP 

       ENSE 

"You will plant crops but not harvest them. You 
will press your olives, but not get enough oil to 
anoint yourselves. You will trample the grapes 

but get no juice to make your wine!" 
Micah 6:15 

 
Their is a book by Judith Voirst that pretty much 
summarizes the above verse. It's called 
"Alexander and the Terrible, Horrible, No good, 
Very bad day!" It's one of my favorite children's 
books because it's SOOO true! But what is amaz-
ing about this book is that it applies to adults as 
much as frustrated children! 
 
All of us get frustrated!  We get frustrated when we 
work hard for something but it doesn't happen. A 
good example might be my husbands garden that 
got washed away after our last storm and he 
worked tirelessly on that garden! Sometimes we 
are frustrated in our prayers when we expect cer-
tain answers that never come. A good example is 
my two girlfriends who are now battling severe life-
threatening health issues and my wonderful niece 
who passed recently. Their pain and suffering 
brings pain and angst to us just as it does them. 

We get frustrated at all the evil and madness 
around us and think the world is beyond repair and 
the end-times are here! 
 
So how do we respond to all this frustration? Once 
again we look to God's promises! Joshua 1:9 “I 
command you---do not be afraid, (frustrated), or 
discouraged. For the Lord your God is with you 
wherever you go!” 
 
Praying that your summer is NOT filled with anger 
and frustration. Please remember to "Let Go and 
Let God"! 
 
See you in church and don't forget Super Supper 
Sunday August 29. (Check your bulletins and 
newsletter for all the wonderful things that are 
coming our way for this fall! Both for our kids and 
ourselves!) 
 
Blessings, 
 
Kathy Keller 
Stewardship Trustee 

dire hour. We too can put our focus on one another 
and surround each other in prayer. Look out for the 
upcoming announcement for this during the ser-
vices in August! 
 

May the Holy Spirit, continue to sustain and grow 
your faith in Jesus. 
 
In Christ, 
 
Pastor Chuck 
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Volunteers for Confirmation Ministry 2021-2022 
 

We are so thrilled by the possibilities for our confirmation students this 
coming year.  We need many hands to help us out.  Do you feel that God 
is calling you to invest in our young people?  WE NEED YOU! ☺ We are in 
search of volunteers that will include small group leaders, helpers, snack 
bringers, chaperones and more. The amount of time required will vary de-
pending on what you would like to get involved in helping us with this fall. 
If you would like more information, please let Pastor Chuck know. This 
does not mean that you will be signing up if you inquire. I would love to sit 
down with anyone and tell them the incredible possibilities that will be   
offered to our youth this fall and how you may invest in our youth. 

Attention all Youth! 
 
Come join Pastor Chuck & Steph for a kick-off event 
ahead of the school year, Sunday School and Confir-
mation on Sunday, August 22, 2021, from 5-8 pm for 
a fun time to get to know each other. Food will be 
provided. We will meet at 5 pm in the church parking 
lot (rides available if needed). Parents are encour-
aged to join.  For all students going into grades 7-12 
and college if they will be in town. 

We are looking at making some changes this year to the confir-
mation ministry at First Lutheran. These changes are taking 
into account the feedback we received from our confirmands 
last year as well as other changes that we thought will enhance 
our confirmation program. 
 
This is just a quick snapshot that we are excited to roll-out this 
coming fall. 
 
 Beginning 2021-2022, the confirmation program will include 

students in 7th, 8th and 9th grades. We welcome our new 
7th/8th students this year! 

 The traditional elements of confirmation will be creatively 
incorporated and the content will not be changed. The for-
mat will be different compared to previous years. 

 We will be using a new curriculum with a different structure 
to supplement our areas of focus. 

 Students will be confirmed on Reformation Sunday of their 
10th grade year for now.  

 
More information will be forth-coming later this summer. A letter has been sent home to all known 7th, 8th and 
9th graders who were already on our roster as possible students for the confirmation ministry at First Luther-
an. If you know of another student that would be interested, please have them follow this website address to 
sign-up. 
 

https://forms.office.com/r/RX65jKiVjH  or QR Code on this page 
 

• Informational Meeting: We will have a meeting for all 7th, 8th and 9th grade 
parents on Sunday, August 15, at 10:45 am. The meeting will be held in the 
sanctuary. Please plan to attend. Deadline to sign-up is August 15. 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Pastor Chuck! 

Scan here for Sign-up 

https://forms.office.com/r/RX65jKiVjH


 

 

Our sympathy goes out to: 
 
 Dwight & Margaret Rasmussen and Damian & Dora Meier and families on 

the death of Dwight and Dora’s mother, Dianne Rasmussen 
 Cathy Bonsness and family on the death of Cathy’s father, Curtis Yunker. 
 Family of Cooper Satterland, nephew to Jackie Olson 
 Family of Jane Meyer, niece to Kathy Keller 
 Pat Wolf and family on the death of Pat’s husband, George Wolf 
 
May God give them comfort in this time of sorrow. 

Sunday, August 29 
4 - 6 pm 

 

Brats, Hot Dogs 
Potato Salad and Dessert 

 
 

FREE WILL OFFERING 
 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME! 
 

QUESTIONS – call Judy – 701-220-4410 or Mike – 701-460-6997 

 LCMC ANNUAL GATHERING AND CONVENTION 
 

October 3-6, 2021 - Hilliard, OH 
 

Early bird registration - August 15 
 

Interested in going? Please talk to Pastor Chuck, Matt Gardner or Jeannette Rost. 
 

Hotel rooms have been reserved. 
It will be decided at the August council meeting who the delegates will be. 



 

 

Education Report 
Stacy Boeshans 

HELP WANTED!  

Benefits Include: 
Instant Hero Status 
Fellowship with Cool New Friends 
Learning about our Awesome God 
Channeling your Inner Kid 

 

Sunday School Teachers are the BEST! 
 

Ask our church office how you can apply today! 
 

Things to keep in mind if you are feeling led to teach Sunday School this year: 
 

▪ It’s super fun  

▪ You don’t have to teach ALONE!  

○ We can pair you up with someone. 

○ You can teach with a friend, or a couple friends! The more the merrier! 

▪ Lesson materials are provided 

○ You can certainly add fun things to the curriculum, but you don’t have to start 

from scratch. 

▪ Classroom time ranges from 20-30 minutes.  Otherwise, we are all together singing, 

learning and having FUN. 

▪ It’s super fun   



 

 

If we don’t teach our youth to follow Christ, 
the world will teach them not to. 

It’s that wonderful time of year again…school’s 
starting! Which for this year, has me super    
excited! I cannot wait to bring Pizza Day back! 
I’m excited to be seeing the kids more often 
again too! I think this is probably the most excit-
ed I’ve been to start a new school year, not so 
much for my own kid’s sake, but I’m excited that 
things are getting back to normal and hopefully 
this entire school year will be mask and Covid 
restriction free. It’s funny how something like 
Covid can give you such a dose of perspective 
and a new found appreciation for the simplest 
little things!  
 
This year we will bring back the Back to School 
Bash as well! Watch your bulletin for dates and 
times for this and our official school year kick 
off! 

By Laura Gardner 

Just a few of our AMAZING teacher crew from 2020-2021. 

We all know Christians who are bored with 
Bible study – not because the Bible is boring, 
but because they haven’t been introduced to 
its meaning in its first-century context and how 
that is significant for our lives today. When we 
begin to understand some of these deeper 
connections – both to the first century and to 
the twenty-first century, our lives are trans-
formed. 
 
Prayer was the backbone of Jesus' life and 
ministry. From his baptism to his crucifixion, 
the Gospels portray Jesus as a man of prayer 
who knew and deeply valued intimate com-
munion with his heavenly Father. What can 
we learn from the prayers he prayed? In six 
engaging, interactive small group sessions, 
this Deeper Connections DVD helps you    
explore the prayers of Jesus to gain new    
insights into prayer, the character of God, and 
how to deepen your relationship with him. 

BIBLE STUDY 
Led by Cathy Sheldon 

 

“The Prayers of Jesus” 
Six week session 

Begins September 12, 2021 
8:30 AM 

 
$6.50 per book 

Books are here and can be picked up 
and paid for in the church office. 



 

 

Please let your hostess know whether or not you 
will be attending each month. 

 
Study will be Episode 4, Lessons 3 & Film 

Deborah Bible Study 

August 19 

9:30 AM 

at the church 

Barbara Brewster & 

Marlys Knell Host 

 

August 26 
9:00 AM 

Executive Board: 
Donna Gunderson 
Judy Beaudry 

Secretary: 
Marlys Knell 

Treasurer: 
LeAnn Richard 

Action (Quilts, LWR Kits): 
Gwen DeMontigny 
Marlys Knell 

Altar Guild: 
Theresa Petersen 

Audit: 
Mary Ann Beeks 

Camp of the Cross: 
Peggy Moran 

Community: 
Kathy Keller 
     Meals on Wheels 
     Lions Bake Sale 
Alli Sheldon 
     Goodies From the Heart 

Good Cheer: 
Mary Ann Beeks 

Growth (Confirmation & 
Graduation Tea and 3rd 
Grade Bibles): 
Janet Hanson 
Margaret Rasmussen 

Kitchen: 
Arlene Schwarz 
Kathy Keller 
Linda Zeller 

Lefse, Cards, etc.: 
Donna Kroll 
Marlys Knell 

Library: 
Sharon Chrest 
Sande Wagner 
Norma Petersen 
Arlene Schwarz 

Prayer Chain Chairmen: 
First Lutheran Church 
Pastor Chuck Mann 
Jeannette Rost 

Receptions/Bulletin Board 
Decorating: 
Donna Gunderson 

Service Secretary: 
Sharon Chrest 
Melissa Chrest 

August, 2021 

August 
16 - 20 Fall church cleaning - 9 am - 5 pm 
 Many hands make light work.  A signup sheet 

is on the table in the narthex. If no ones signs 
up, work groups will be assigned. The more 
signed up the faster the job gets done. 

16 Mystery Trip - TBA - Watch bulletins 
 
September 
 Meals on Wheels - Kathy Keller Chairperson 
TBA Executive Meeting 
TBA Service project - A night with FLCW Quilters 
 Work Group 1 serves 
19 Bibles for 3rd Graders - Growth Committee 
23 Quilting - 9:00 am 
 
Judy Beaudry and Donna Gunderson, Co-chairs 



 

 

Paizley Sky Schmitz, Racin Duane Backman & Bellamy Ryan Backman 
Baptized July 10, 2021 

 
Pastor Chuck Mann, Raylee Backman, Nathan Speten, Jade & Erica Backman, Bellamy Backman, 

Darla & Patrick Jensen, Racin Backman, Ashlyn Schmitz, Paizley Schmitz, Logan Schmitz 

Vada May Vetter 
Baptized July 11, 2021 

 
Tiffany Schmitz, Tyler, Amanda, Tia, Myla, Zyden & Vada Vetter 

Kaitlynn Carlson, Ryan Vetter, Pastor Chuck Mann 



 

 

The following people were prayed for 
by request at worship from Sunday, 

June 27 - Sunday, July 25. 
If we missed you or your loved ones, 

or your prayer requests, 
please accept our apologies. 

 
Please let the church office know before you 

enter the hospital for planned surgeries, during 
any hospitalization, or about your illnesses and 

any special needs that we may pray for you. 
 

 Connie Lawson 
 Grandma Holiday 
 Corinne Kerzmann - Sister to Donna Gunderson 
 Brenda Human 
 Dick Tweeten 
 Rain 
 Family of Curtis Yunker on his death 
 Family of George Wolf on his death 
 Family of Jane Meyer on her death 
 Family of Cooper Satterland on his death 
 Dennis VanHoorn 
 Mastroberti Family - Family friend of Steph 

Mann 
 People of Haiti 
 Family of Dianne Rasmussen on her death 
 James Tolbert 
 Family of Sheila Koehler on her death 
 Kathy Key 
 Curtis Yunker 
 Karen Goehring 
 Michelle & Jason Burger 
 Tiffany Schmitz 
 Family of Pat Lindell on her death 

 Sheila Koehler - Friend of the Kurle family 
 Family of Pat Lindell on her death 
 Hunter Feigum 
 Olivia Retterath 
 Pat Anderson 
 Kristi Olson 
 Mardella Aanderud - Mother to Melanie       

Beckman 
 Mary Ann Monsebroten - Sister to Jackie Olson 
 Kathy Solomonson 
 Shauntaye Kopecky - Kurle family member 
 Ross Lorentzen 
 Keith Hammerbeck - Family friend of the 

Kugler’s 
 Deborah Davenport - Mother of Laura Gardner’s 

friend 
 Virgie Emineth 
 Cindy Delmonico - Mother to Melissa Kugler 
 Ruby from Pine Ridge 
 Claire Boucher - Friend’s of Aaron & Lexie     

Solomonson newborn 
 Jamie Baumann 
 Taylor Gardner 
 Harold Holtz 
 Elaine Renfrow - Mother to Lynette Sondrol 
 Sandi Femling - Cousin to Melanie Beckman 
 Laren Holznagel 
 Harlow Tatum - Daughter of Brea (Gutknecht) 

Tatum 
 Ruth Lund - Mother to Doddie Kuntz 
 John Krebsbach - Brother to Peggy Wollmuth 
 Arlo Omoth - Brother to Jeneen Loe 
 Bob Miller 
 Rodney Jaeger 

SUNDAY USHERS/GREETERS - 9:30 AM 
  1 - Kim & Brenda Ankenbauer 
  8 - Gwen DeMontigny & Elaine Carr 
15 - Dick & Carla Bickert 
22 - Lynn & Donna Sommer 
29 - Newell & Linda Zeller 
 
SUNDAY SCRIPTURE READERS 
  1 - Emily Retterath 
  8 - Sharon Nelson 
15 - Kristi Jaeger 
22 - Kris Schmidt 
29 - Suzanne Swanson 
 
ALTAR CARE 
Claudette Ness & Maybell Job 

COMMUNION ASSISTANTS 
  1 - Luke Retterath 
15 - Brent Petersen 
 
COFFEE HOUR SERVERS 
  1 - Kim & Brenda Ankenbauer 
  8 - Leilani Olafson 
15 - Ruth Borlaug 
22 - Dale & Julene Klosterman 
29 - Sarah Kadrmas 
 
SERVICE GROUP COORDINATORS 
Dick & Carla Bickert 

AUGUST WORSHIP VOLUNTEERS 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The following list is the service group scheduled for 
September. The group coordinators are Larry & 
Kathy Keller. If your name is on this list, please 
check the calendar and see what Sunday(s) in 
September works best for you and give Larry 
or Kathy a call at 462-3534. If Larry or Kathy 
calls you, please prayerfully consider how you 
can help. If you don’t see your name on this list, 
your month is coming. Please say yes, when 
called. Thank you for doing your part and partici-
pating in our worship service. 

 
Darrell & Sherry Kinnischtzke 

Wyat & Carissa Klabunde 
Duane & Marlys Knell 

Jennifer Dutoit 
Brent & Theresa Petersen 
Terry & Norma Petersen 

Sylvia Thompson 
Lee & Annette Weisgarber 
Bob & Sandy Weisgarber 

Jeff Leidholm 
Cody & Robin Lorentzen 

Dennis & Donna Kroll 
Dwight & Joy Hanson 

Ryan & Tammy Dockter 
Dean & Sandy Schell 

Jolene Scholl 
Kacy Hardt 

☺ Thank you LeAnn Richard and Linda Zeller for 
helping fold and tape the July newsletter for 
mailing. 

 
☺ Thank you Don & D.J. Winter, Melissa Rothe 

and Matt Gardner for taking on the responsibility 
of making sure we had Facebook Live this past 
month. 

 
☺ Thank you Rick Richard for filling in during the 

July 25th worship service while Pastor Chuck 
was on vacation. 

 
☺ Dear Friends, 
 
 Thank you very much for your 2nd quarter     

benevolence check for $250.00. Your ongoing 
support for our agency and the clients we serve 
is very appreciated! 

 
 Jenell Olson 
 Director, McLean Family Resource Center 
 
☺ Dear First Lutheran Church, 
 
 Thank you so much for including the Great 

Plains Food Bank’s hunger relief efforts as part 
of your mission to feed our neighbors in need.  
We are truly humbled by your generosity and 
support! 

 
 We know churches have also struggled this past 

year and that makes your gift even more mean-

ingful!  With school out of session, students who 
normally rely on the school meal program are at 
risk of being hungry and skipping meals. Your 
gift is helping ensure those struggling financially 
have access to nutritious food this summer. 

 
 Please call with any questions about how your 

dollars are being put to work. Thank you again 
for being an important part in these efforts. 

 
 Heather Schmidt 
 Donor Relations Manager 
 Great Plains Food Bank 

 
☺ Washburn First Lutheran Church Prayer Shawl 

Ministry, 
 
Thank you so much for the beautiful shawl and 
prayers. I read your prayer to Sheila and she 
wore the shawl throughout her last days. She 
was so appreciative of this gift. 
 
Samantha Koehler 
Family of Sheila Koehler 

 
☺ Thank you Pastor Chuck, FLC congregation and 

the prayer chain for all your prayers.  I am now 
cancer free. 

 
 God Bless you all! 
 
 Harold Holtz 



 

 

Happy Birthday to the following First Lutheran members who have birthdays in August. 
We are sorry if we missed anyone this month.  If your name has been missed, kindly report it to 
the church office so we can get your birth date for our records.  Likewise, if we have printed your 
birthday and you do not wish to have it published in the newsletter, please let Jeannette know in 

the church office.  We will remove it for next year.  Thank you! 

First Lutheran August Birthdays 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 
Janice Hammling 

2 3 
Kylie Carlson 
Axton Meadows 

4 
Kyra Block 
Gary Thiel 

5 
Janet Carvell 
Bryce Rost 

6 
Amber Hanson 

7 
Alexis Felch 
Porter Kadrmas 
Hannah Klabunde 

8 
Janet Hanson 
Chris Samuelson 
Kim Zimmerman 

9 10 
Gayle Johnson 
David Jorgenson 
LeAnn Richard 
Laney Sheldon 

11 
Dennis Hammling 
Lauren Hunze 

12 
Nikolos Diehl 
Jody Goetz 
Maybell Job 
Damian Meier 

13 
Dick Brewster 
Nicholas Krebsbach 
Avis Marshall 
Jeff Rasmussen 

14 
Paul Bengtson 
Nicole Brown 
Leilani Olafson 

15 
Brooklyn Barnick 

16 
Jerzey Stockert 
Cindy Thiel 

17 
Nicole Albers 
Emma Hanson 
Dan Hoff 
Sheila Link 
Kyle Sailer 
Robyn Smith 

18 19 
Heather Beasley 
Richard Liam 
Kathy Stomp 

20 21 
Jeneen Joe 

22 
Cody Helmers 
Marlys Knell 

23 
Maddox Baker 

24 
Delwin Blumhagen 
Sharon Nelson 
LaVonne Stroup 

25 26 
 

27 
Sarah Anderson 

28 
Arlene Bender 
Erica Hardy 
Kelli Murrey 
Paul Wollmuth 

29 
Terry Gunderson 
Callie Lorentzen 
Suzanne Swanson 
Crosby Winn 

30 
Jacob Oberlander 

31 
Conner Erber 
Alan Scholl 

    

       

June 6 – August 8 2021 Summer Sundays with 
10 am worship “rain or shine”, 
meal to follow 

 
August 3 Prairie Masters Golf 
 Scramble – Garrison Golf 

Course 
August 3-4 CCM Trekkers at Cross 

Ranch 
 
SUMMER SUNDAYS – The new sun awning has 
been installed by the new amphitheater and will 
provide good relief for shade when that area is get-
ting used! 
 
THANK YOU – to those who helped feed the CCM 
Trekkers at Cross Ranch. 

PRAIRIE MASTERS GOLF – Time to sign up for 
the 2021 Golf Outing Tuesday, August 3rd at the 
Garrison Golf Club!  Check in is at 10 am and shot-
gun start at 11 am CDT.  Golf, cart & supper $100; 
Golf & supper $80, Guest for supper $20.  Team 
Sponsor $500 (includes 4 golfers, 2 carts and 4 
suppers); Individual Hole Sponsor $200 (no golf-
ers).  Contact Camp of the Cross office at 701-337-
2246 for this golf outing and any other questions 
you may have. 
 
THANK YOU to EVERYONE for continuing to sup-
port OUR Camp of the Cross, whether it be 
through a special appeal or on a regular basis! 
 
Thank You 
Peggy Moran 



 

 

Fund given to & by whom In Memory of 
 
Building Fund ........................................ $1100.00 
Rick & Laura Tweeten ........................... Pat Lindell 
Chuck Sheldon ...................................... Pat Lindell 
Larry & Kathy Keller ................. Dianne Rasmussen 
 
Camp of the Cross ....................................... $0.00 
 
Decorating (Church) .................................... $0.00 
 
General Fund ........................................ $1,825.00 
Wes Sauer............................................ Ron Olstad 
Howard & Elda Johnson .................. Lane Johnson 
Arlene Bender ................................. LeRoy Bender 
Dick & Barbara Brewster ... Curtis & Vernell Yunker 
Sharon Chrest .................................. Curtis Yunker 
 
The following are all in memory of Pat Lindell: 
Wes Sauer 
Sharon Chrest 
Claudette Ness 
Steve & Peggy Wollmuth 
Dick & Barbara Brewster 
Elaine Carr 
Dick & Carla Bickert 
Orlin & Ivadell Larson 
Jim & Jan Stoppler 
Duane & Marlys Knell 
Bill Lindell 
Pablo & Colette Ronderos 
Dick & Kitty Tweeten 
Harold & Bonnie Holtz 
Glenn & Ruth Goetz 
Ethel Mart 
David & Ruth Borlaug 
Harley & Margaret Swenson 
Harry Samuelson 
Gary & Nancy Fuchs 
Wayne & Carol Leidholm 
 
The following are all in memory of 
Dianne Rasmussen: 
Sharon Chrest 
Mac & Judy Beaudry 
Claudette Ness 
Wes Sauer 
Dick & Barbara Brewster 
Dean & Sonja Bergstedt 
Terry & Donna Gunderson 
Steve & Peggy Wollmuth 
John & Helen Samuelson 
 
 
 

Fund given to & by whom In Memory of 
 
Global Missions ........................................... $0.00 
 
LWR ............................................................ $40.00 
Dewey & Wanda Oster .......................... Pat Lindell 
Dewey & Wanda Oster ............ Dianne Rasmussen 
 
Music ........................................................ $225.00 
The following are all in memory of Pat Lindell: 
Jeneen Loe 
Terry & Norma Petersen 
Arden & Sande Wagner 
A.J. & Doddie Kuntz 
Larry & Kathy Keller 
 
The following are all in memory of 
Dianne Rasmussen: 
Arden & Sande Wagner 
Terry & Norma Petersen 
Kris & Melanie Beckman 
 
Parking Lot Fund ..................................... $125.00 
A.J. & Doddie Kuntz (4 times) .............. Keith Kuntz 
Gordon & Janice Persinger .................... Pat Lindell 
Janet Carvell ......................................... Pat Lindell 
Elmer & Arlene Schwarz ........................ Pat Lindell 
 
Relief Missions ............................................ $0.00 
 
Sunday School........................................... $25.00 
Julie Bentz ............................................ Julia Kiefer 
 
US/Local Missions ....................................... $0.00 
 
World Hunger ............................................... $0.00 
 
Worship .................................................... $110.00 
Mary Ann Beeks (Hymnals) ................... Pat Lindell 
John & Helen Samuelson (Hymnals) ..... Pat Lindell 
Alton & Brenda Krebsbach ............. Sheila Koehler 
Alton & Brenda Krebsbach ...... Dianne Rasmussen 
Mary Ann Beeks ...................... Dianne Rasmussen 
Peggy Moran ........................... Dianne Rasmussen 
 

Memorial Gifts Given to Special Funds 
(Sunday, June 27 to Sunday, July 25) 



 

 

 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 
Tenth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Holy Communion 
  9:30 AM  Worship 
10:30 AM  Fellowship/Coffee 
                   Hour 
  7:00 PM  AA Meeting 
                  Al-Anon Meeting 

2 3 
7:00 PM 
  Council Meeting 

4 5 
AM 
  Pastor Chuck at 
  Text Study 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
Eleventh Sunday after 
Pentecost 
  9:30 AM  Worship 
10:30 AM  Fellowship/Coffee 
                   Hour 
  7:00 PM  AA Meeting 
                  Al-Anon Meeting 

9 
10:00 AM 
  Chat & Sew 
  Quilting 

10 
10:00 AM 
  Mommy’s 
  Group 
 

11 
 

12 
AM 
  Pastor Chuck at 
  Text Study 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
Twelfth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Holy Communion 
  9:30 AM  Worship 
10:30 AM  Fellowship/Coffee 
                   Hour 
10:45 AM  Confirmation 
                   Meeting 
  7:00 PM  AA Meeting 
                  Al-Anon Meeting 

16 
 

17 
10:00 AM 
  Mommy’s 
  Group 
 

18 
 

19 
AM 
  Pastor Chuck at 
  Text Study 
9:30 AM 
  Deborah Bible 
  Study at the 
  Church 

20 
Noon 
  Newsletter 
  Deadline 

21 
8:30 AM 
  Volunteer 
  Confirmation 
  Meeting 

22 
Thirteenth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
  9:30 AM  Worship 
10:30 AM  Fellowship/Coffee 
                   Hour 
  5:00 - 8:00 PM 
                   Kick-off Event for 
            Grades 7-12 & College 
  7:00 PM  AA Meeting 
                  Al-Anon Meeting 

23 24 
10:00 AM 
  Mommy’s 
  Group 
 

25 
 

26 
AM 
  Pastor Chuck at 
  Text Study 
9:00 AM 
  Quilting 

27 
 

28 
 

29 
Fourteenth Sunday after 
Pentecost  
  9:30 AM  Worship 
10:30 AM  Fellowship/Coffee 
                   Hour 
  4 - 6 PM  Super Sunday 
                  Supper 
  7:00 PM  AA Meeting 
                  Al-Anon Meeting 

30 31 
10:00 AM 
  Mommy’s 
  Group 

    

       

Fall Church Cleaning 
August 16 - 20 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
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SUNDAY SCHEDULE 

Worship Service - 9:30 AM 

Coffee/Fellowship Hour - 10:30 AM 

AA Meeting - 7:00 PM 

Al-Anon Meeting - 7:00 PM 


